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Notes from the Portreath ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held on the 26TH April 2021 on the Zoom virtual meeting platform from 6:30pm.

Present: 
Councillors Chairman Mr. I. Stewart, Mr. C. Matijasevic Mr. B. Jose, Mr. D. Ilett, Mr M. Hitchen

Cornwall Councillor Mrs. J. Duffin 

Lucy Jose - Clerk to the Council 

10 members of the public 

Welcome 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and explaining the procedures for the virtual meeting. 

To receive apologies

The meeting noted apologies from Cllrs. Symonds and Kendal and representatives of Portreath Youth Project, Portreath Preschool, Portreath Table Tennis Club, Carn to Cove Performance Group and Portreath Film Club.

To receive the Chairman’s Annual Report on the Parish Council
The Chairman started his report referencing the difficult year had by all due to the COVID-19 pandemic and the challenges it has brought to the council and summarised the early action of the council at the start of the pandemic, including closing of facilities and the initially stopping meeting and using a scheme of emergency delegation to ensure council business could still carry on. The Chairman explained that changes in the law a short time into the first lock down allowed council to start to meet virtually to conduct council business. 

The Chairman explained the process for the reopening of the toilets in a COVID safe manner, mentioning the traffic restrictions that have been used, the enhances cleaning regime and extensive risk assessments carried out. 

The Chairman informed the meeting of the re-opening the high street grants which Cornwall Council had made available to assist businesses reopening, explaining that two businesses took up the offer and that the council had been able to offer them the use of gazebos and tables to aid opening in a socially distanced way. 
The Chairman highlighted the progress of the Neighbourhood Development Plan and the challenges for the NDP SG bringing it to public consultation during the pandemic. The Chairman thanked the NDP Sg and its many volunteers for all the work they have put into getting the NDP ready to be submitted to Cornwall Council. 

The Chairman reported the on the meeting held last August to discuss improvements to the parking issues on Tregea Hill commenting that the council are presently awaiting a plan from the Highways design team of Cornwall Council. and that as a parish council we paid for extra parking enforcement patrols to try to deter the dangerous parking.
The Chairman highlighted the successful virtual remembrance service, commenting that the restrictions of the pandemic saw the Clerk and Alex from St Mary’s pull together the community and filmed the service for all to watch. The Chairman thanked the Clerk and Alex for bringing this together.  
Finally, the Chairman explained that the council had come to the four yearly electoral cycle term and that all councillor were required to stand down. The Chairman confirmed that four current councillors have been nominated to continue and that three are retiring. The Chairman offered the councils thanks and appreciation to councillors Chris Matijasevic, Dave Ilett and Steve Kendal for all their past service they have given and welcomed welcome three new councillors who will be joining the council for the next term. The Chairman informed the meeting that there are still two vacancies and asked that if anyone is interested in being co-opted to fill the roles to contact the Clerk.
Chairman’s observations on the Councils financesThe Chairman summarised the finances stating that COVID has caused some extra costs but also some savings for the council throughout the last year and that taking this into account. 
The Council has stuck to the overall planned budget and ended up with a very similar bank balance ending the year when compared to that at the start. The Chairman informed the meeting of its obligation to hold reserves equal to a minimum of 3 months expenditure to cover unforeseen or emergency events.  

The chairman listed expenditure regarding the toilets relating directly to the COVID 19 response including: 

· Enhanced Cleaning costs 

· Reduction of the bushes adjacent to the toilets to deter anti-social behaviour in the area

And unbudgeted expenditure regarding the toilets
· New Doors 

· Removal of the telecommunications pole

Commenting that the running costs of the toilets made up a large percentage of the budget for the council. 

The Chairman informed the meeting following the declaring a climate emergency the street lighting had been upgraded and then transferred to Cornwall Council to take on the running of the four street lights. 

The Chairman commented how fortunate the council is to have received some unexpected funds from Cornwall Council relating to COVID, which has helped offset much, of the unbudgeted expenditure. The Chairman also informed the meeting that a generous donation from PAL who run the car park was received to aid to help us keep the toilets open throughout the Winter period. The Chairman thanked Portreath Association Limited for their donation. The Chairman informed the meeting that help from our Cornwall divisional councillor had also been received with grants from Cornwall Councillors Community Chest scheme. The Chairman thanked CC Duffin for her assistance with obtaining these grants.
To receive the Report of Cornwall Councillor Duffin
CC Duffin addressed the meeting confirming that at the election in May she will be retiring after working in the parish for 14 years. 
CC Duffin reflected on the difficult year stating that Cornwall Council had gone into emergency mode as soon as the pandemic started, services were cut back and teams redeployed to offer assistance where needed including enforcement, public health and working with businesses and parish councils to deliver grants where needed. CCC Duffin stated that Cornwall Council had brought in policy to keep as many officers working from home as possible during the pandemic and that moving forward this would continue due to the cut in travelling emissions and costs. CC Duffin commented that council meeting had moved online and that at times there were 1550 participants in the virtual full council meetings. 

CC Duffin highlighted Cornwall Council climate emergency plan and commented that it was good to see Portreath joining with this and interacting with the consultations and policies. 

CC Duffin tole the meeting that she was please to finally see works happening on the Tolgus Trail and explained that she had been working on this for many years. 

CC Duffing echoed the Chairman’s comments on the NDP commenting that it was a fabulous piece of work and that the volunteers and Steering group should be congratulated. 

CC Duffin commented on some of the consequences for businesses and organisations during the pandemic, commenting that there had been many unintended consequences of the measures implemented and praised businesses and organisations for their resilience. 
The Chairman thanked CC Duffin for the repot and wished her well was she steps down from council life.
To receive the accounts and reports of the local registered charities and local organisations. 

Verbal reports were given by:
· Love Portreath CAN (Climate Action Network) 

· Portreath Improvements Committee 

· St Mary’s Church

· Portreath Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group

· HM Coastguard Portreath

· Portreath Pilot Gig Rowing Club 

Written reports were received from: 

· Portreath Preschool 

· Portreath Youth Project 

· Stitch Club 

· Crafty Kids Club 

· Patch 

· Portreath Film Club 

· Portreath Surf Lifesaving Club 

· Portreath Table Tennis Club 

To consider motions of which written notice has been received
There were no motions received prior to the meeting. 

To receive motions from the meeting

There were no motions received during the meeting. 
Close of Meeting

Chairman Cllr. Stewart thanked everyone for their attendance and participation. Thanking all the volunteers the Chairman commented that it is the volunteers in the parish that keep all the groups including the Parish Council running. 

